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Vietnam Veteran’s Honour Board 
On Thursday, we were delighted to hold an unveiling ceremony 

for the Vietnam Veteran’s Honour Board. John Bugge has been a 

driving force behind the project, and we are very proud to be able 

to honour our Vietnam Servicemen and women from the College. 

It was also good to be able to have the Grade 5 and 6 students 

from the Primary School join us for the occasion. While a final location is yet to be finalised 

due to the upcoming building works, we look forward to displaying the board with pride. 

Parent Teacher Interviews 
Next Monday, we are conducting Parent Teacher Interviews. Year 11 and 12 classes will be 

running as normal during the day, and Year 7 to 10 students are only required when they are 

attending their interviews with their parents. Bookings can be made through the Compass app – 

or if you are experiencing any difficulty with that, please contact the College and we can make 

the bookings for you, or just roll up to school on Monday. 

College Captains 2023 
The selection process for determining next year’s College Captains is underway with  

applications being submitted last week. This week interviews have been held with each of the  

candidates facing a panel before they prepare for their presentation to the students and staff at 

the College. This is the first year in the last 19 years that I have not been directly involved in 

the selection process at the schools I have been at and it is a different experience. 

Year 12 Breakfast 
On Wednesday, School Nurse Tania Scarce organised a full buffet breakfast for our Year 12 
students to recognise their hard work in a big year. It was a wonderful spread of food that the 

students simply could not get through. I know that each of the students really appreciate the 
effort and the food. Thanks Tania. 

Year 12 GAT Preparation 
Over the last two weeks and the next two weeks, Dr. Taylor has been running GAT preparation 

sessions on a Sunday at the College.  The GAT – or General Achievement Test is conducted 

each year, and in past years has been the domain of those students undertaking Year 12 VCE 

studies.  This year any students undertaking Senior VCAL must also undertake the test.  From 

next year, when VCAL changes to Vocational Major (VM) all students undertaking Year 12 

studies VCE or VM will have to undertake the test. Having this opportunity to practice for the 

test is extremely valuable. Thanks Dr. Taylor. 

Year 9/10 Snow Camp 
The reports from the Year 9-10 Snow camp have been excellent, with most students getting 

out, having a go, supporting, and encouraging each other, and nearly all students coming home  
having achieved success at skiing or snowboarding. Thanks to Mrs. Jackson, Mr. Knight and 
Mrs. Reynolds for your time and the students for having a go and doing the right thing.    

Principal’s report 
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Principal’s report continued 

School for Student Leadership – The Alpine School 
On Tuesday night, our 6 Alpine students had a meeting with the Acting Campus Principal and 

a staff member at the Alpine School where they will be spending 9 weeks of next term. The 

students also got to meet and hear from several current students at the Alpine School which 

was great. I am sure it must be starting to feel a bit real for these students. 

 

Year 8 NCTTC Orientation Day 
On Wednesday, our Year 8 students travelled to Charlton to have an orientation day at the 

Trade Training Centre prior to picking their subjects for 2023. This a great opportunity to have 
a look around the trade training centre and see what it has to offer.  I encourage parents to talk 
to their children about the day and the Art or Technology subjects they may be considering for 

next year    

 

 

 
 

 
 

Monday 22 August – Parent Teacher Interviews 

Friday 26 August – Wear It Purple Day 

Wednesday 31 August – Year 5 and 6 Information session 

Monday 5 September – Year 9 Enviro Week 

Wednesday 7 September – Year 12 GAT 

Monday 12 September – Year 10 Work Experience Week 

Friday 16 September – Last Day Term 3 
 
 

Tony Hand 

Principal 
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2023 Year 7 Information Evening 
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Vietnam Veteran’s Day—18/8/22 
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L-R: Vietnam Veterans - Brian Humphrey, Peter Martin, Wayne Cross,  

Robert Johnson, Bruce Appleford, John Bugge 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vietnam Veteran’s Day—18/8/22 
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2010 School Reunion 
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Yr. 9/10 Mt. Buller Snow Camp 
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Yr. 9/10 Mt. Buller Snow Camp 
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NWZ Shoot—Kerang 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Troy Anderson, Rory Bigmore,  
Josie Greenaway, Millie Hando, 

Chris Chaplin, and Dion  

Flanagan went to Kerang for the Northwest Zone School 
Shoot. They participated in a down-the-line competition 

shooting at 20 targets with only a single barrel.  

 
The first round went well with the team shooting on the 

easier layout meaning that the targets were less affected 
by the wind. The students took a morning tea break and 
then were back at it. The second round was shot off the 

hard trap where the wind made the targets jump around, 
this was paired with a full belly meaning that not all  

students’ results improved.  
 

The results were tallied, and Rory had to shoot off for 1st, 

2nd, and 3rd in senior boys. He shot five targets, missing his 
sixth meaning that he won 3rd place. Dion then shot off for 

2nd and 3rd in the junior boys where he missed his first  

target and got 3rd place. Millie got 3rd in the junior girls and  
Josie got 2nd. The team also won overall, winning by 1 point. Congratulations 

to all winners that go onto State on the 5th of September in Echuca.   
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Year 7 and 7-8 Food Technology 
 

This week I was away on snow camp and left Mr. Cornwell 
and Mel in charge of cooking. The students started with 
making rice bubble slice into cupcakes, so they set and 
were easier to share between the pairs. While the rice 
bubble slices were setting the students practiced their 
chopping skills to cut vegetable finely and even for the 
rice paper rolls. In the theory class we were looking at 
the Healthy Eating Pyramid on what foods we eat the 

most, what we should eat in moderation and what we eat 
the least. 
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Yr. 8 Science 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
In Year 8 Science, the students were studying the systems of the human 
body. In groups, they had a lot of fun using a fellow student to map the 
human body. The live size human outlines were then used to map the 

correct size and location of the main organs. 
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Yr. 12 Breakfast 
 
 
 

 

 

Year 12 Breakfast 
 

The Year 12s were treated to a wonderful 

breakfast on Wednesday morning  

(17th August), organised by the school 

nurse, Tania Scarce.  

 

Breakfast began at around 8:15 am, with early arrivals being 

treated to a spread of delicious options to begin their day. 

Helped by Mrs. McCormick and Michelle Watts in the  

kitchen, breakfast featured fruit, pancakes, croissants,  

bacon, hashbrowns, juice, coffee, and cereal.  

Mrs. Scarce had set up the Year 12 Common Room with  

tablecloths, cutlery, and crockery, even a vase of flowers.  

Students who arrived a bit later found that there was plenty 

of food to go around; even a few teachers ducked in to  

scavenge a bite too. 

We thank Mrs. Scarce for initiating this wonderful event for 

the Year 12 students and hope that it is a new tradition that 

will carry on into the future. 
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Yr. 12 Movie Night 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 12 Movie Night 
 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people are advised that this article  
includes the name and image of people who have died.  
 

In 2022, the Year 12 English class is comparing Rolf de Heer’s film Charlie’s 
Country with Maxine Benebe Clark’s memoir, The Hate Race. 
 
On Monday 15 August, the class held a movie viewing night to watch Charlie’s 
Country, starring the amazing Aboriginal actor, David Gulpilil.  
 
The students feasted on fruit and popcorn, snuggling up on the comfy chairs 
for the viewing.  
 

Students will study the text over the next few weeks and respond to it by     
comparing it to The Hate Race for their final assessment task (SAC). This   
writing task will also be featured on their end-of-year examination.  
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Yr. 9 P.E—Badminton 

 

 
Round 3 Badminton Publicity Report 

 

This week round 3 was played in the Year 

9 SEPEP Badminton tournament.  

The first match was played between  

Donald and Green Beans. The highest 

point scorer throughout the singles games 

was Jackson Needs with 20 points.  

 The highest scoring double  

partnership was Jackson Needs and Zoe Bryce with 40 points.  

 

Jackson and Abby played some entertaining games while Leila and 

Zoe enjoyed playing in a team together. 

 

Donald won the match, winning 10.5 games to Green Bean’s 4.5 

games. 

 

The second match was played between the 

Suns and Black Beans. The highest point 

scorer throughout the singles games was 

Oscar Reyne with 17 points. The highest scoring double partnership 

was Harrison Meagher and Ava Wilson with 32 points.  

 

George and Owen played an aggressive 5 games against each other 

while Ava was terrified playing her matches, especially with George. 

The Suns won the match, winning 8 

games to Black Beetle’s 7 games. 

 

Next week, Donald versus the Suns and 

the Vegeables versus Black Beans with 

Green Beans acting as the duty team.  
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Yr. 8 NCTTC Orientation Day 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 17th of August, the Year 9 students stayed 

home so that the Year 8 students could have a crack at all 

that is on offer at the North Central Trade Training Centre 

(NCTTC).  The day was designed to allow students to have a 

taste of subjects they might possibly undertake next year. 

Students split into small groups with the Wedderburn stu-

dents and went through the following subjects  

• Textiles 

•  Metal 

• Auto 

• Game Design 

• Vis Comm & Media 

• Wood 

• Ag  

 

If students or parents require more information please 

visit http://ncttc.charlton.vic.edu.au/ for more details 

about the subjects and their  

curriculum.  

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fncttc.charlton.vic.edu.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CElisha.ODonnell%40education.vic.gov.au%7C5ecda1c52cd540d5694508da80e94049%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637964036543272942%7CUnknown%7C
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Yr. 11 Food Studies 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Last week, the Year 11 Food studies class completed a  

sensory analysis of four different ways of cooking mashed 
potato. Mr. Hand was kind enough to be the tasting judge. He 
was a bit concerned about the consistency of Troy’s mashed  
potato, however, he decided that it was quite tasty even if it 

could have been used as wall plaster.  
Troy’s tip – do not use a hand blender to mash your potatoes. 
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Yr. 11 Food Studies continued 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This week in Year 11 Food Studies the students made ‘Sweet Potato 

Parathas’. Parathas are Indian  
flatbreads made with wholewheat flour 

and clarified butter or ghee. The  
paratha can be shaped into rounds, 

squares, or triangles.  
 

They are often filled with a spicy  
vegetable filling and served with yogurt. 

Due to the unavailability of ghee or  
clarified butter we made the design  

process into a sensory analysis with each 
group using a different oil, such as  

coconut oil, extra virgin olive oil and 
vegetable oil.  

 
All the students were impressed with 
their results and the leftovers were  

enjoyed by the staff. 
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   12.8.2022 
The 2022 Hands on Learning students were 
keen to take up ownership of their space in 
the big new shed and started putting their 
repurposed kitchen cabinets back together 
and worked as a team repositioning them.  

Our 2021 students worked on these last year 
   and they look fantastic. 

Hands On Learning 
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Primary School Need Our Help 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Cereal Box Dominos 
 

The St. Arnaud Primary School have asked us to help them make the 
longest cereal box dominos possible and WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! 

 
On the last day for term, we will be doing cereal box dominos with the 
primary school. We are asking for anyone to donate boxes of unopened 

cereal. 
 

There will be a donation tub at the office for anyone who has some  
unopened cereal to donate to this fun activity. 

 
The cereal will then be donated to charity! 

 
We will also be inviting the Early Learning Centre and McCallum  

Disability Services to this fun event. 
 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to ask your 

SRC representatives   
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SRC Fundraiser—School Beanies 
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Purple Day- FRIDAY 26th AUGUST 2022 
Supporting and accepting of all diversity  

within our community.  

“You change the world by Being yourself” 
Students will be running a cake stall at recess. Items will be  

between $1.00-$3.00 

Purple Day—26/8/2022 
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R U OK Day—8/9/22 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Careers & Pathways 

 



 28 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Career—Expression of Interest 

 
   

 

  
 

     APPRENTICE PLUMBER – POSITION AVAILABLE  
 

Hardinghams Plumbing provides quality 
plumbing and gas-fitting services, to Donald, 

Birchip, Charlton, St Arnaud. 
 
 

Are you - 
- Interested in an apprenticeship? 
- Energetic? 
- Willing to learn? 
- Looking for a challenge? 
- Don’t mind a bit of mud? 

 
THEN WE HAVE AN OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU! 

 

If you fit the criteria above, are seeking a great place to work, where 
you have plenty of scope to learn and work on interesting projects 

then please call in and see us or send your resume to:  
 

Hardinghams Plumbing and Electrical 
94 Woods Street 
Donald Vic 3480 

03 54971464 
Or: plumbing@hardinghams.com.au 

mailto:plumbing@hardinghams.com.au
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Careers & Pathways 
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Careers & Pathways 

 



 31 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Careers & Pathways 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Expressions of Interest 
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Expression of Interest 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 

Red Dog  True Blue 

By Louis De Bernieres 

A charming story of a young boy and his dog adventuring 

through the outback. Prequel to the bestselling Red Dog. 

When a family tragedy means Mick is sent to the outback to 

live with his Grandpa, it looks as if he has a lonely life ahead 

of him. The cattle station is a tough place for a child, where 

nature is brutal and the men must work hard in the heat and 

dust. However, after a cyclone hits, things change for Mick. 

Exploring the flood waters, he finds a lost puppy covered in 

mud and half-drowned. Mick and his dog immediately be-

come inseparable as they take on the adventures offered by 

their unusual home, and the business of growing up,          

together. 

In this charming prequel to the much-loved Red Dog, Louis de 

Bernières tells the moving story of a young boy and his 

Grandpa, and the charismatic and entertaining dog whom so 

many readers hold close to their hearts. 

Britfield & the Lost Crown 

By C.R.Stewart 

Britfield & the Lost Crown is the first book in a thrilling        

seven-part series for middle school and young adult readers. It 

will inspire children to engage both their creativity and their    

critical thinking skills as they encounter actual places, authen-

tic characters, and exciting but realistic events in seventeen     

action-packed chapters. 

Based on family, friendship, loyalty, and courage, Britfield & 

the Lost Crown and its hero, Tom, take readers on an epic   

adventure across England – from the smouldering crags of    

Yorkshire to the heart of London and, finally, to the            

magnificent shores of Dover. 

With help from his best friend, Sarah, and a hot air balloon, 

Tom flees Yorkshire, escaping from Weatherly Orphanage and 

the clutches of a relentless detective, in pursuit of the truth 

about himself and his heritage: Are his parents still alive?  
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Expression of Interest 
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Community Event 
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Community Event 
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Community Event 
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Community Event 
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Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 

 

August Mon  22nd Parent/Teacher Interviews 9am—6.30pm 

Yr. 11/12 Classes running as normal 

 Wed 24th NCD Athletics  

 Wed 24th MIPS 

 Fri 26th Purple Day—Wear Purple Clothes 

 Wed 31st Grade 6 Lunch—Periods—5&6  

 Wed 31st Yr. 5/6 Info Day—5.30-6pm 

September Thurs 1st MIPS 

 Mon-Tues 5th/6th Yr. 9 Enviro Week—Tree Planting/Overnight Stay 

 Mon 5th State Shoot 

 Wed-Fri 7th-9th VSSS Dance Rehearsal Melbourne 

 Wed 7th GAT Section A—9.30-11.45am  

Section B—1.15-3pm 

 Thurs 8th R U  OK Day  Presentation—11.30-12.30pm 

 Thurs-Fri 8th/9th Yr. 9 Enviro Week—Roadside Clean Up/Rewards Day 

 

 Sat 9th VSSS Concert Melbourne 

 Mon 12th MIPS 

 Mon-Fri 12th-16th Yr.10 Work Experience 

 Fri 16th LAST DAY OF TERM 3—2PM FINISH 

October Mon 3rd TERM 4 STARTS 

 Thurs 6th LMR Athletics 

 Fri 7th Yr. 9/10 Boys Man Cave Program—All Day 

Yr. 9/10 Girls Flourish Program—All Day 

 Thurs 13th Yr. 11 Chem Ecoline 

 Mon 17th SSV Athletics 

 Fri 21st Yr. 12’s Last Day 

 Wed 26th VCE English Exam 


